

ACTON TRUSSELL, BEDNALL & TEDDESLEY HAY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON Wednesday 20th September 2023 at 8.00pm. 
Present A Thompson (Chair), T Williams, S Calvert, D Marsden,T Parrot, B Dellicompagni B Underhill
DCllr A Adams C Cllr D Williams




in attendance Clerk D W Wright
Public Session
None.
23.092 Apologies: B Wyatt
23.093 Declarations of interest:  None
23.094   Co-option of Councillors.  One vacancy remains but no nominations have been received.

23.095 Minutes
The minutes of 19th July 2023 had been previously circulated. The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman

23.096   Matters Arising      
The Parish Council had been advised that a Blood kit was available to place in one of the defibrillators. Whether more should be obtained was discussed but no firm conclusion reached. The Chairman will follow this up. The Parish Council has also received a cheque for £120  from the Inner Wheel Club of Penkridge for a further blood kit.. A resident had had problems with telephone line due to trees on the corner of Acton Hill Road and Top Road. Councillors will view the trees and determine if they can be trimmed or be felled. B Underhill had attended the last two meetings but did not appear on the minutes of those meetings due to an error by the Clerk.. 
23.097  County Councillors Report. D Williams
The roads transformation scheme is going well. Now receiving a lot of children from conflict areas. Looking after them well and now looking for school places for them. An extra £5 million has been allocated for pothole repairs. Each Councillor is allocated £32k for their area. Most small ones are now being done and they are to be photographed when completed, so that adjacent pot holes do not get missed. Councillor Williams was asked if there was any chance of the sucker visiting Acton Hill and Acton Gate to suck out the drains. Cllr Williams reported that there was a stop on all work on footpaths due to the optical fibre companies plans to dig up footpaths. Those funds have been moved onto roads, particularly with surface dressing. Footpath from Top Road to Lower Penkridge Road may not be the responsibility of the County Council. Cllr Dellicompagni will follow up to try to determine ownership.
23.098 District Councillors Report   A Adams

Len Bates has been made an Honorary Alderman for SSDC. An application has gone in for a grant towards a new cooker for the Community Centre. Within the district there had been changes to development planning and permitted development rights. Cllr Adams is now on the board of a joint venture with Cannock Chase. It gets funds from a levy on new development with in 15km of the Chase. SSDC is being inundated with in applications for solar farms, including 170 acres at Dunston Refusal is likely because of concern about taking up good agricultural land.
23.099  Parish Plan
a)  Community Centre & Recreation Field. 

The Community Centre now has a broadband facility installed and now trying to setup the WiFi. And select an automatic booking facility for Community Centre. Other centres are being visited. Still considering an Overhead Projector system for the Community Centre. 
b) Communication.  Community website running well. The Parish Council website has been hosted by HugoFox for free for a number of years but it will now be charged for. It was agreed to select the Siver category which provides Planning Information at a cost of £20 per month. This will be paid by direct debit.
c) Environment.-  Bednall and Acton Trussell were highly commended in the Best Kept Village competition. The Parish Council write to the committees thanking them for their work and how the villages look. 
d) Highways and Transport.  Speed Indicators device quotations to be presented at the next meeting. The Police Commissioner will be asked if any grants might be available for their installation.  
23.0100 Finance

a) The accounts for the year up to 20th September were presented. The Investment account is currently £31,237.002.  The Current account cashbook balance was £11,302.82.
b) Payment had been made between meetings for

 Ditton Services -grass cutting     Aug & Sep   Standing Order          £  1560.00
c) The following cheques were agreed for payment.

Mazars LLP – Audit fee





£    252.00
Information Commissioner -Data Registration


£      40.00
Clerks salary –(less tax) Aug -Sept 2023
  

  
£     558.00
Inland Revenue (PAYE)




 
£      139.50








Total      £    989.50 




Effective Cashbook balance £ 10,313.32

d) An interim meeting had been held with the internal auditor. Asset register and Risk Assessment were affirmed by the Parish Council.

e) Cllr B Wyatt had sent a letter to the Councillors regarding legal costs to investigate the release of money by the Charity Commission relating to the Old Village Hall fund.. He asked for approval for legal fees expense up to £1500. This was agreed by the Parish Council

23.0101 Planning

The following application has been refused. 
23/00551/FUL Willow Barn 3 Trussell Grange Bednall Road

Single storey extension to rear. The following application has been permitted.

23/00461/LUE Bednall Bank Cottage Cannock Road Bednall

Certificate of Lawfulness for an existing rear and side extension

23/00570/FUL Littleholt 6 Moor Close Acton Trussell

Side extension to form study/gym with internal alterations

23/00508 Top Barn 7 Trussell Grange Bednall Road

Removal of dilapidated portico and erection of rear sun lounge/conservatory 
The following planning applications are awaiting a decision.

  23/00710/LUE Springslade Works Cannock Road Bednall
   Use of Springslade Works facility for Class B2 and Class E(a) designations

   23/00618/FUL Tudor House Mill Lane Acton Trussell

   Installation of ground mounted  Solar PV system of 3 Arrays for personal use only.

.
23.0102 Correspondence

Although a request had been made to cut the verge on the A34 by the top of the lane in Bednall, the Parish Council felt that this was the responsibility of the Highways Department.
23.0103 Risks   Potholes, footpath surfaces and drains. 
23.0104 Reports from Councillors:  
 Cllr Parrott raised the hedge by the Grange on Top Road and suggested that if the owner would not cut it back, the Parish Council would arrange to have it cut and bill the owner. The Stables in Bednall on Common Lane have not replaced dead trees.

23.0105 Next meeting 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 18th October 2023 
at 8.00 pm in Acton Trussell Community Centre.  
The meeting was closed at 9.29 pm.                                  
Minutes of 20th September 2023
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